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August, 2020
Dear Board Members,

The “Complete 2021 Tool Kit” (aka “August Mailing”) is e-mailed to each of you for your inspection and FOR YOUR INFORMATION.  I am happy with the progress and outcome, but realize it is quite a task or maybe exhausting at times; but is very rewarding when finalized and ready to get to you and the members. 
I know it is wise to keep things as simple as possible and to better explain the “how to” of what FCE Members need to do in relation to fulfilling their responsibilities properly, whether from the very young or older FCE Members, there are still many questions out there on the “how to.”  What do we accept as a good set of “how to” directions?  It was soon discovered there was a concern that was well founded - if I were a member and had been given a new responsibility, I may have had some trouble of understanding the “who, what, when, where, why, and how” to get the best results and rewards the membership is looking forward to in the coming year. 
I am aware that some will not read the materials, either because they think they already know all about it or they think it is just too difficult to understand.  However, back when the August Mailing was more simplified, some did not read it and the membership was at a loss.  I continue to send the rather detailed message in the hopes that there will be those who will soak it up and appreciate the knowledge and guidance and share with their members. 

All of you have received the entire packet, including the cover letter of instruction to the County Council Presidents and Unit Presidents.

I want to emphasize the importance of this August Mailing, just as those before me have worked very hard to make improvements, answer questions, and share concerns with others so our members will be better informed. 
I want only to continue and improve on the good foundation that has been laid before I became your President, as I follow in the footsteps of some excellent leaders, and the President before me! 

I am sorry to have to tell you the State Conference, October 5-7, 2020, in Liberal has been cancelled due to COVID-19!  I was really looking forward to it.  Will plan to see each of you in Topeka in 2021. 
Sincerely Yours, 

Nancy Kernick
KAFCE State President

